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April is National Child Abuse Prevention Month  
 

CALM’s mission is to prevent childhood trauma, heal children 

and families, and build resilient communities throughout Santa 

Barbara County.  

Children who are exposed to abuse and trauma are impacted on 

many levels including their ability to learn and develop. The Early 

Childhood Mental Health Consultation program and each of our 

partners is a part of the effort to prevent, identify, and reduce the 

impact mental health problems among the children in our 

community.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pinwheels for  

PREVENTION 

Upcoming Training Opportunity  

Harvesting Learning Stories for Professional Learning & Growth 
 

Saturday, September 15th  

 9am-12pm at CALM 

Save the date flyer to be distributed soon 

Mrs. Esther Ortega, GUSD Pre-K Teacher, and Ella Lauser, Early Childhood 

Consultant, practicing self-regulation tool  “Dots and Squeezies” 
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Center for Youth Wellness 
 

“Research shows that the adversity we experience as children can affect us into adulthood. Challenges 
children face in school, life – and ultimately with their health – are often the symptoms of ACEs and 
toxic stress. 

The good news is, the earlier we can identify that a child is experiencing ACEs and toxic stress, the 
sooner children and families can be connected to the services they need to prevent or heal the effects. 

The Landmark Adverse Childhood Experiences Study 

The term “Adverse Childhood Experiences,” or “ACEs,” comes from the 1998 Adverse Childhood 
Experiences Study (ACE Study). The study,  a partnership between Kaiser Permanente and the U.S. 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), is one of the largest investigations ever conducted 
to assess connections between chronic stress caused by early adversity and long-term health. 

The study examined exposure to childhood adversity, including abuse and neglect, and household 
dysfunction like domestic violence, parental mental illness, or parental substance abuse. Researchers 
assigned an “ACE score” to each participant by adding up the number of adversities the participant 
reported. 

This ACE research had two striking findings: 

1. ACEs are incredibly common. 

2. The more ACEs, the higher risk for chronic disease as an adult ” 

 

https://centerforyouthwellness.org/the-science/ 

ACEs 

Adverse Childhood Experiences 

https://centerforyouthwellness.org/the-science/
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What population of children and families does your program serve? 

The UCSB Early Childhood Care and Education Services (ECCES) Children’s Centers are open year-round and serve 211 children, 

ages 3 months to 5 years, and their families daily. The Children’s Centers at UCSB provide quality early childhood care and educa-

tion programs for student, staff and faculty families within the University community. Our hope is to be a significant source of sup-

port for each family while providing a caring, learning environment for each child. The goals of the program strongly reflect an 

abiding sense of respect for children, their unique cultures and individual development. 

What is one thing you wish people new about your program? 

Our belief is that children are biologically predisposed to take charge of their own learning and growth. When they are nurtured 

with meaningful relationships and provided with the freedom and means to pursue their own interests, in safe settings, they bloom 

and develop along diverse and unpredictable paths, and they acquire skills and confidence required to meet life’s challenges. 

Please share the benefits of your partnership with CALM 

At the UCSB Children’s Centers, we strive to be a nurturing community of learners by focusing on activities that build the 

knowledge, skills, strategies and systems capacity to support meaningful, respectful and strong relationships between chil-

dren, families and staff. With the support from CALM’s consultants, we are committed to providing learning opportunities 

that emphasize reflection, collaboration, respect, transformation, and leadership development so that administrators, teach-

ers, families and children are emotionally and intellectually engaged with each other in learning. As a childcare organization, 

our fundamental responsibility is to promote the well-being and healthy development of each child we serve. Our partnership 

with CALM supports our ability to embrace this vision each and every day. Social and emotional well-being is foundational, 

affecting the very architecture of the brain. These facts guide the services we provide. 

Finish the sentence, ñIf I could do one thing to make kidsô lives better, I wouldéò 

If I could do one thing to make children’s lives better, I would continue to ensure that all children grow as competent and 

confident learners, strong in their identity, secure in their sense of belonging, and in the knowledge that they make a valued 

contribution to society. 

Please add anything else you think you would like to share  

We value children for who they are and who they are be-

coming: and we value the privilege of coming together to 

accompany them and their families on this journey. We 

also value the individual’s unique competencies and the gift 

of learning from one another; and together in our partner-

ship with the Early Childhood Consultants of CALM, we 

value the power of shared observation and reflection to 

expand, enrich and harness this learning for inspiration 

and possibility. 

At the UCSB Children’s Centers, we strive to be a nurturing 

community of learners by focusing on activities that build 

the knowledge, skills, strategies and systems capacity to 

support meaningful, respectful and strong connections 

between children, families and staff. With the support from 

CALM’s consultants, we are committed to providing learn-

ing opportunities that emphasize reflection, collaboration, 

respect, transformation, and leadership development so 

that administrators, teachers, families and children are 

emotionally and intellectually engaged with each other in 

learning. 

As a childcare organization, our fundamental responsibility 
is to promote the healthy development of each child we 
serve. Social and emotional well-being is foundational, 
affecting the very architecture of the brain. These facts 
guide the services we provide. 

 

 

CENTER SPOTLIGHT THE ORFALEA FAMILY CHILDRENôS CENTER  

ANNETTE SUDING MUSE, M.A. , ED. 

DIRECTOR UCSB EARLY CHILDHOOD CARE & EDUCATION SERVICES  



PARENT EDUCATION AND GROUP 
THERAPY AT CALM  
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Trauma Informed Parenting Group (TIPG) was developed in 2014 in partnership 

with Child Welfare Services and is now implemented county wide. There was a need for a 

community support to help families that were struggling with parenting due to a child’s experience 

with trauma.  Jonathan Thompson, a facilitator of these groups in Santa Barbara, sees TIPG as a 

great tool for families to build a community and bring concerns from everyday parenting stress to 

a loss of how to handle challenges with their child’s behaviors. These groups educate parents on 

how trauma impacts a child’s development and behavior. TIPG empowers parents by exploring 

healthy attachment and guiding learning strategies to appropriately respond to the behavioral and 

emotional needs of traumatized children, thus promoting resilience.  

Jonathan talks about why this approach is so important comparing trauma to a iceberg, “What we 

see on the top is not what will sink the ship, it is the ice underneath we have to be aware of.” 

Jonathan talks to parents about looking through a “trauma lens” to help them understand 

behaviors and often uses analogies to help families relate to these concepts. Families walk away 

informed and with new tools. Some have even participated in a alumni group to continue the 

support they receive from the facilitators and each other.  

 

TIPG is free to all families (biological and adoptive parent, guardian, kindship, foster, etc. ) 

They are one night a week for 2 hours and run over the course of 10 weeks.  

A spring group will be starting soon so please contact Jonathan 

Thompson if you are interested or have questions.  

805-453-0004 

Jthompson@calm4kids.org 

 

http://calm4kids.org/programs/parenting-and-family-programs/trauma-informed-parenting-group/


What population of children and families 

does your program serve? 

The Santa Barbara Unified School District serves on 

average 350-400 children each year, ages 2 months 

to 5 years, living within our district boundaries.  The 

majority of the families meet state income eligibility 

requirements for the CA State Preschool Program 

(CSPP), but others choose our programs for 

continuity of care from early childhood to high 

school graduation and pay full fee.  SBUSD is also 

the primary program for preschool children identified 

with special needs since 2016 with a third of our 

enrollment being full inclusion.   

What is one thing you wish people knew 

about your program? 

SBUSD Office of Early Education and Support 

meets high standards of quality which is a major 

strategy of our school readiness goals.  All six of our 

preschool sites are NAEYC Accredited and all six 

have a quality rating of "5" through QRIS.  Every 

teacher has a B.A. degree and the majority of our 

Paraeducators have 12 ECE units or more.  Several 

sites are Outdoor Classroom recognized and we 

continue to improve the others.     

CENTER SPOTLIGHT  SANTA BARBARA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT  

MICHELLE ROBERTSON, M.A.  PROGRAM ADMINISTRATOR 
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Please share the benefits of your partnership with CALM highlighting one way you have 

been able to use consultation services. 

Our partnership with CALM is in its 5th year and has included services such as Reflective Practice with classroom 

team members, direct early mental health consultation with children and families, and the delivery of Teaching 

Pyramid training.  Prior to the partnership, there was an average of 30-35 referrals to the program administrator each 

year for children with challenging behaviors.  As CALM has slowly touched the mindset of each teaching team, those 

referrals have significantly decreased as staff begin to embed their new skills into practice.  Referrals that come in 

now tend to truly result in a need for Tier 2 and Tier 3 services making the referrals much more valid.   

Finish the sentence, ñIf I could do one thing to make kidsô lives better, I wouldé.ò 

I would make school a safe, nurturing, accepting place for them where they feel valued and their uniqueness 

appreciated.  While I cannot control the world outside our walls, I can support staff to support them while they are 

with us.   

Please add anything else you think you would like to share about your program, the work 

you do or the collaboration with CALM. 

It has been said before but it bears repeating, that no program can do it alone.  The essential benefit of creating a web 

of support for all adults serving children is what will make the difference in the healthy social and emotional 

development of children.  For the parents and teachers who spend their waking hours literally forming the path of 

another human being, the ability to do so in a loving way is a test of patience and 

resolve.  Those that have their own struggles with Protective Factors may need extra 

assistance and CALM is an expert on helping them navigate their own journey 

towards desired results.  I am very appreciative of the partnerships success in helping 

to make my wish above come true. 



REFLECTION ACTIVITY 
 
 
 
CHILDREN HAVE LASER 
LIKE ATTENTION FOR 
EVERYTHING ADULTS DO 
AND SAY. THEY ARE 
SKILLFUL SOCIAL 
SCIENTISTS—LEARNING 
ABOUT THEMSELVES, 
RELATIONSHIPS, AND THE 
WORLD BY CAREFULLY 
OBSERVING US. INFANTS 
ARE BORN WITH THE 
ABILITY TO SEE BEST AT A 
DISTANCE OF EIGHT TO 
FOURTEEN INCHES, THE 
PERFECT DISTANCE FOR 
GAZING UP FROM ARMS OF 
THEIR MOTHER, FATHERS, 
AND CAREGIVERS. IT’S THE 
PERFECT DISTANCE TO 
BEGIN TO BUILD 
CONNECTIONS AND 
RELATIONSHIPS AND 
LEARN FROM SEEING US. IF 
WE ARE FASCINATED WITH 
HOW CHILDREN SEE THE 
WORLD, THEN REFLECTING 
ABOUT HOW THEY SEE US 
IS USEFUL. 
 
 
 
DO OUR FACES SHOW 
DELIGHT OR 
CONSTERNATION? 
 
DO OUR HANDS SOOTHE 
OR SCOLD? 
 
DO OUR VOICES INVITE 
SINGING TOGETHER OR 
COMMAND SILENCE? 
 
DO OUR BODIES 
OVERWHELM CHILDREN 
WITH OUR SIZE AND 
POWER OR WRAP THEM UP 
IN COMFORT? 
 
 
 

 

The Art Of Awareness How 
Observation Can Transform 
Your Teaching  

 
 Deb Cutis and Margie Carter 

SUPPORTING SOCIAL EMOTIONAL 
DEVELOPMENT  

¦ǎƛƴƎ .ƻƻƪǎ ǘƻ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ {ƻŎƛŀƭ 9Ƴƻǝƻƴŀƭ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ 

¢ƘŜ wŀƛƴōƻǿ CƛǎƘ 

.ȅ aŀǊŎǳǎ tŬǎǘŜǊ 

North South Books, 1992 

wŀƛƴōƻǿ CƛǎƘ is the most beautiful fish in the 

ocean. He thinks he is very special because of 

his sparkling scales, and refuses to share his 

scales with the other fish. His friends become 

upset when he doesnΩt share and begin to 

ignore him. Rainbow Fish is very lonely until he 

seeks advice from a wise octopus and discovers 

that he is much happier when he shares his 

beautiful scales with his friends. 

 

9ȄŀƳǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ¢ƘŜ wŀƛƴōƻǿ CƛǎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ 

ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŜƳƻǝƻƴŀƭ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΥ 

¶ After children become familiar with the story, discuss the different emotions that the 

fish feel throughout the story. Ask children how Rainbow Fish feels about his beauti-

ful, sparkling scales. Why did the little blue fish want one of Rainbow FishΩs scales? 

How do they think the other fish felt when Rainbow Fish wouldnΩt play or share with 

them? Why did Rainbow Fish feel lonely? Why was Rainbow Fish happy at the end of 

the book? How did the other fish feel when Rainbow Fish shared his glimmering 

scales with them? 

¶ While reading the story, have children talk about times when they didnΩt feel like 

sharing. Ask children how they would feel if they were Rainbow Fish. Would they 

want to share their pretty scales with their friends? What if they were Rainbow FishΩs 

friends? How would they feel if Rainbow Fish didnΩt want to share his scales with 

them? Ask children what they can do when they donΩt want to share what they are 

playing with. For example, they might use a timer and tell their friend they can play 

with the toy in 5 minutes. Ask if they remember what Rainbow Fish did. He asked for 

help! First he asked the starfish and then the wise octopus. Explain that they could 

do what Rainbow Fish did and ask a teacher or one of their friends for help. This is a 

great opportunity to discuss how it is sometimes really hard to share! 

¶ Talk about the importance of friendship. Ask children what it means to be a good 

friend. As the children share their thoughts, write them on a sheet of paper decorat-

ed with άfish friendsέ (fish cut out of construction paper). Refer back to their list as 

you see children using their άfish friendέ ideas throughout the day. 

¶ Have a άBe a Good Friend Day!έ so children can practice using their friendship skills 

throughout the day. Refer back to their άfish friendέ list to remind them of ideas for 

being a good friend.  

 

wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ .ƻƻƪ bƻƻƪ 

ŎǎŜŦŜƭΦǾŀƴŘŜǊōƛƭǘΦŜŘǳκǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎκǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎΦƘǘƳƭ 

 

csefel.vanderbilt.edu/resources/strategies.html

